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I. Roll Call – Lindsay Dupuis, Mike Jacobs, Tony DiDonna, Brian Coleman, Matt Desjardian, Kelly Kozlaowski, Dareht Watts, Ryan Gragon, Tom Marley, Laura Tighe, Kevin O’Brien, Neal Spur, David Marino, Mark Buzzell, Tim Reneau, Dennis Novinger, Dennis McGugan, Earl Corey, Paul Melo, Dave Cooper , Wayne Penniman, Mike Roseen,  Darin McCarthy, Joe Stand, Jeff McGrath
II. Approval of minutes from April meeting- approved
III. Old business: None
IV. New business:
· - 2017-18 Budget
· Discussion regarding budget for next year.  Goal is transparency.  
· Typically we set budget on break even.  However, the increase cost with the new ice nets out at $162,000 extra cost.  We have implemented the AAA program and done some increased Fund raising in the 2016-17 year to help offset the cost.  
· Question asked if we need to take the Holy Cross ice time this year.  It depends on whether we need it when we lose ice time from FMC or others.  The $10,000 will go to whatever we need it for.  
· Weekend ice time at the new rinks will go to the AAA teams first and then what is left over can be used for the rests of the league
· Number of teams in Westboro and the Valley League will go down but the cost per the team will go up.   
· Adding a lot of clinics this year AAA and Town teams.  Most for the AAA but some for the Town teams.   Last year it was 2 this year it will be 4 for the town teams.  
· Some set up costs for the new rink for equipment.  
· We increased advertising budget for next year.  
· We are looking for a cash deficit of $55,000 for next year.  (not $160,000)
· 2018-19 season could go back down to zero with proper planning
· Discussion with how to give back the surplus of ice.  The way it is set up gives us room to grow.  In addition we can do two teams on the ice for practice instead of 3 as we had to do this year.  
· This deficit does not mean that we will not have enough money to pay the bills.  It means that we have to use money in the bank to cover expenses.  If we ran for three years straight with a deficit we would be in trouble but with the plans for expansion and increasing enrollment we should be fine for next year.  
· 2016-17 we planned for a slight loss and ended up breaking even.  
· Discussion regarding options for fundraising for next year including moving the Coaches Game to another time of the year.  
· - 2017-18 Tuition
· We under budget for enrollment to be safe.   
· Squirts PeeWee & Bantam - $1500 ($1450 for 2016-2017)
· Midget Tuition is $750
· Mites 1,2,3– (no full ice games next year) $1000 (last year $1100)
· Cross Ice Mites $925
· AAA - $2000 plus $300 in equipment 
· LTS $100
· Discussion regarding tuition as it compares to other organizations and whether we should increase more than $50 for each.  
· Discussion regarding whether the AAA tuition should be more comparable to other AAA leagues.  
· Motions to approve tuition prices as outlined above.  – passed.  
· - 2017-18 Head coaching selections
· Still working on PeeWees Bantams and Midgets 
· Mites – Ryan Gragen – Mite 3, Mark Dowey  Cross Ice One, 
1. Matt Desjarden and Joe Carron Cross Ice Two
· Squirt – Black – Nate U
Silver –

   
· Directors Reports
· Kevin O’Brien – Squirt wrap up.   Thank you to all of the Coaches and Team managers.  First ever State Champion -Squirt 2 Purple and a Northstar Champions– Squirt 2 Black.  Squirts will be blended at each level 
· Dave Cooper – Equipment Manager- looking at different options for next season.  
1. Sublimation - $80 for two jerseys.  (this year it is $120). No Embroidery on the front.  But could embroider the name and number on the back. Need 12 in order to place an order.  So we would need to order in bulk and then add the Name and Number would be embroidered if a late order.  
2. Simulated Stitching - $120
3. Screen Print – vinyl   
4. Sweatshirts – Bauer $83
5. We need to figure out what we want to go with and then schedule times for sizing and get an estimate on lead time.  
6. Our problem in the past is that we have been using a really hard jersey to make.  If we went with Sublimation that would expedite the process.  
· Paul Melo – Thank to O’Briens for donating snacks and food to the Coaches for evaluations of the Squirts and the Mites.  
· Earl Corey – at the last meeting we decided to drop Worcester from the AAA team name.  However the Registrar for club teams will not allow us to have the same name as the Town Teams.  Therefore we cannot call the AAA teams the Jr. Crusaders.  We do still have leftover stock in the amount of $6500 from last year.  We ordered 150 last year and still have 120.  
1. Discussion regarding what we need the AAA teams to be called for the future.  
2. Discussion regarding possible trade marking of the name Worcester Crusaders.
3. Motion to rename the AAA teams – Worcester Jr. Crusaders – passed.  
4.  
· - 2017-18 Board of Directors elections
· Election of Board Members – see attached Ballot
· Discussion regarding open positions and the Learn to Skate Director and the critical need for someone to fill.  The person who does this has to be dedicated because it is a big role.  Discussion regarding offering tuition discount for someone who runs the program successfully for a year.  Requires two hours every Saturday and Sunday.  Table the discussion for next month and encourage members to think about who could be in this role
V. Around the Table for Reports from all other Members.
VI. Adjournment – Next Meeting  - June 8th, 7 pm Post Office Pub.  

